In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Last Day to ADD Spring Semester Classes
- · Fall 2010 Student Teaching Meeting
- · Suggestions, Comments Sought
- · Budget reduction suggestions, comments sought

General Announcements

- · 'Our Hearts are with Haiti Day' at AU Focuses on Country's Plight
- · Admissions Seeking Student Workers
- · Engineering Students: Tour Guide Positions Open
- · Alfred Archery and Atlatl Club Invites New Members
- · Interested in Hosting Accepted Students? No Work Study Needed!
- · Buy 1 Get 1 50% Off, All Champion Clothing
- · Former AU librarian dies

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SATURDAY
7:00 AUDITIONS for 'Importance of Being Earnest '	2:30 Chem Hyg/Lab Sfty: grad & work study students	12:00 Men's and Women's Swimming and Diving (A)
	6:00 Women's Basketball (A)	9:00 Hypnotist: Tom Bresadola
	8:00 Men's Basketball (A)	· Alternative Cinema Presents 'Garbage Dreams'
	Film: 'Where the Wild Things Are'	
	11:00 Film: 'Where the Wild Things Are'	

Last Day to ADD Spring Semester Classes

As published in the 2009-10 Academic Calendar (attached), registration for Spring Semester courses (other than B-Block courses) ends on Monday, Jan. 25. Students can register for A-Block and semester-length courses only until Web registration closes Monday night at midnight.

Registration after the deadline, which may or may not be approved by your Dean, requires a trip to the Student Service Center in Seidlin to register in-person. If a request for a late ADD is approved, a \$35 late fee is assessed.

The same date, Jan. 25, is the last to DROP an A-Block course.

The last day to DROP semester-length Spring classes is Monday, Feb. 1.

Questions? Contact the Student Service Center at 871.2123, or e-mail registrar@alfred.edu.

Attachment: 2009-105.pdf

Submitted by: Larry Casey

back to top Send Email Reminder

Fall 2010 Student Teaching Meeting

If you plan to Student Teach in the fall semester of 2010 please come to a meeting on Friday, Jan. 22 from noon-12:30 in Myers Hall 227. Please contact Corrie Burdick if you have questions at 607.871.2810 or burdickcb@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

Suggestions, Comments Sought

We have created Web pages designed to keep the University community informed about the strategic review process that we are now undertaking. You must sign in with your Alfred University user name and password to gain access to the pages. Once there, you may submit your comments or suggestions, which will be sent directly to Provost William Hall and, in turn, the Strategic Planning Council. While you must use your name in order to sign in and submit a suggestion or comment, your name will not be made public unless you choose to do so.

Link: http://my.alfred.edu/authenticated/budget/

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Budget reduction suggestions, comments sought

We have created web pages designed to keep the University community informed about the strategic review process that we are now undertaking. You must sign in with your Alfred University user name and password to gain access to the pages. Once there, you may submit your comments or suggestions, which will be sent directly to Provost William Hall and, in turn, the Strategic Planning Council. While you must use your name in order to sign in and submit a suggestion or comment, your name will not be made public unless you choose to do so.

Link: Budget Reduction web page

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

'Our Hearts are with Haiti Day' at AU Focuses on Country's Plight

Thursday (Jan. 21) is "Our Hearts are with Haiti Day" on the Alfred University campus. Several programs have been planned to raise awareness and funds for the earthquake-devastated country. The faculty will lead an educational effort with a special panel about the country while students unveil a fundraiser that utilizes their artistic creativity.

According to Dan Napolitano, director of the Center for Student Involvement, "the students have created a large 'paint-by-numbers' Haitian coat-of-arms that supporters can donate \$2 and paint one section blue, red, yellow, or green until the intricate symbol is completed.

"Many, many steps and hands will be required to rebuild Haiti," said Kristie Valentino, an education graduate student from Middletown, NY who was instrumental in creating the program. "This community

art project is symbolic of the work and gradual steps that will be needed to rebuild this ravaged country."

Valentino and fellow students anticipate that the Coat of Arms project could raise \$1,000 if all spaces are filled. They also plan on selling miniature coats-of-arms for \$1 each and will encourage students and staff to wear the pin throughout the day. Any funds raised will go directly to a reputable relief agency working in Haiti.

The faculty panel will occur at 12:10 p.m. Thursday in Nevins Theater with five faculty members offering perspectives on the country's past, present, and future. Robert Kruckeberg, a historian whose specialty is 18th-century France, will begin by discussing the historical significance of Haiti in the 18th-century Atlantic world, including the Haitian Revolution. Robert Myers, professor of anthropology and a member of the Caribbean Studies Association, offer insights about Haitian politics, culture, and health.

Nancy Evangelista, a professor of School Psychology and associate provost, and David Toot, professor of physics, will provide first-hand accounts of their travels to Haiti on service missions prior to the tragedy. Jeff Sluyter-Beltrao, professor of political science, will moderate the discussion and add his own political forecast about the future of Haiti.

As has been the case with similar forums in the past, audience members will be invited to share their perspectives in the closing minutes of the program. The event is open to the public and attendees are invited to bring their lunch.

Complementary coffee, tea and cookies will be provided by AVI Fresh, Alfred University's Dining Services.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Admissions Seeking Student Workers

The Admissions Office is seeking reliable current students to connect with prospective students. Callers must be comfortable speaking with high school students and their families, as well as working independently. There are both Work Study and non-Work Study positions available.

The calling campaign starts for the Spring semester Monday, Jan. 25 and ends Thursday, April 29, Monday through Thursday from 4:30 to 6:30 p.m.

Please e-mail Jessica Frawley, Assistant Director of Admissions, for more information. To apply, send resumes to: frawley@alfred.edu. with a day and time to set up an interview.

Submitted by: Jessica Frawley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Engineering Students: Tour Guide Positions Open

The Admissions Office needs Engineering Tour Guides for 2010-11. Admissions is looking to hire current undergraduate Engineering majors eager to help prospective students and their families learn more about the School of Engineering.

Work Study and non-Work Study positions are available; the average weekly time commitment is 2-4 hours.

Tour guiding is good resume experience, and a great opportunity to network and polish public speaking skills. Interested Engineering students should stop by Alumni Hall to fill out an application.

Submitted by: Corey Fecteau

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred Archery and Atlatl Club Invites New Members

Every Saturday afternoon at 4 p.m. in Davis Gym the Alfred Archery and Atlatl Club (AAC) meets to punch holes in targets and perfect our marksmanship technique. We would like to invite anyone who likes to shoot or has never tried before and wants to learn how to come down to Davis any Saturday afternoon. No experience is necessary and we will teach anyone interested. Equipment is always provided, but feel free to bring your own if you have any.

E-mail Ryan Grohsmeyer at aac@alfred.edu with questions.

Submitted by: Ryan Grohsmeyer

back to top Send Email Reminder

Interested in Hosting Accepted Students? No Work Study Needed!

The Office of Admissions is looking for outgoing students who are interested in hosting an accepted student overnight. The only requirement is that you must live on campus.

Host nights are Sunday through Thursday. Each time you host, you will get a \$20 gift card to Wal-Mart or Wegman's!

If interested, please e-mail me with the nights you'd be interested in hosting.

Submitted by: Reg Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

Buy 1 Get 1 50% Off, All Champion Clothing

All Champion clothing is BUY 1, Get 1 50% OFF! Check out the long and short sleeve tees, sweatpants, hoodies!

Don't need two? Share the sale with a friend!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Former AU librarian dies

June E. Brown, 84, of 30 Sayles St., Alfred, died Dec. 28, 2009 at the Wellsville Manor.

Born June 29, 1925, in Ipswich, England, the daughter of Fredrick and Evelyn Barker Laws, she graduated high school in England, received her bachelor's degree from the Leicester College of Arts in Leicester, England, and her master's degree in library science from the State University of New York at Geneseo. She had resided in Alfred since about 1949.

June had been employed as a librarian at Alfred University and was active in University Theatre productions and the Wee Playhouse. She was an active member of the Union University Church in Alfred.

She was predeceased by her husband, Ronald Brown, in 1980.

She is survived by her daughters, Erica Freeman and her husband, James, of Brooklyn, and Diane Brown and her husband, Robert Kirschner of Queens; her sister, Rosemary (Edward) Giess of South Carolina; and two grandchildren, Daniel and Keo Kirschner.

There were no visiting hours. A memorial service will take place at the Union University Church in Alfred at a date and time to be announced. Rev. Laurie DeMott will officiate. Final interment will be in Alfred Rural Cemetery.

To send a remembrance, please visit www.brownandpowersfuneral.... The family is being assisted by Gerald R. Brown at Bender-Brown & Powers Funeral Home of Hornell.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews